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DIG Operations Syed Shahzad Nadeem Bukhari visit Sumbal and PS Bhara Kahu police stations last night

According to details, Deputy Inspector General of Police (DIG) Operations, Syed Shahzad Nadeem Bukhari, visited Sumbal and Bhara Kahu police stations last night, a public relations officer said.

He said that the DIG operations checked the record of the police stations and interacted with detained suspects. DIG Operations suspended the officer incharge of Sumbal and Bhara Kahu police stations due to poor performance and sought explanations from their SDPOs as well.

He said that priority should be given to public service delivery by all police officers. Our team will consist of officers who demonstrate performance. 

All SHOs should be available to citizens 24/7 and immediate action will be taken on any complaint at any time. 

He issued further instructions to police officers to ensure the safety of duty-assigned police personnel with complete protective gear in the field.

Strict legal actions should be taken against professional beggars, and there will be no leniency regarding orders concerning professional beggars. 

DIG Operations Syed Shahzad Nadeem Bukhari also visited Bhara Kahu Market and met with citizens. He inquired about the police from citizens.  He said that the protection of citizens is the prime responsibility of the police. 

“Any citizen with a complaint can contact me, my office doors are always open to you. No compromise will be made in protecting the lives and property of citizens. Citizens appreciated the initiative of DIG Operations”.


